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CONTACT: Mark Herberger, Minuteman Missile NHS, 605-433-5552

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

March 23, 2007
MINUTEMAN MISSILE NATIONAL HISTORIC SITE
BEGINS 2007 SUMMER RESERVATIONS
Minuteman Missile is proud to announce that it will begin taking reservations for the 2007 summer season on Monday April 2nd.  During the 2007 season (Memorial Day to Labor Day) tours will be offered twice daily, Monday through Friday at 9 A.M. and 1:30 P.M.  Visitors on tour are currently escorted through the topside structure and launch control capsule 30 feet below at Delta-01, a former launch control facility that housed missile crews from the 44th Missile Wing at Ellsworth AFB.  They also travel to Delta-09, a missile silo containing a Minuteman II training missile.  A reserved tour takes approximately two hours.

Due to unprecedented demand tour space is extremely limited.  During the 2006 summer season tours were filled to near one-hundred percent capacity.  Last year, the opening week of reservations in April 2006 filled over half of the summer tour spots. Reservations can be made by calling the Minuteman Missile headquarters office at 605-433-5552 between 8 A.M. and 4:30 P.M. MST, Monday - Friday.
In addition, the site will be offering two exciting opportunities for the upcoming summer season in which no reservations will be required. 

The first opportunity will be two open houses on June 7th and 21st (the first and third Thursday’s of the month). They will take place in the morning from 8:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. These open houses will allow many more visitors an opportunity to tour the site. This tour will include a visit to the underground launch control center. 

The second opportunity will be the opening of Launch Facility (missile silo) Delta-09 to drive up visitation from 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. Monday through Friday. Visitors will be able to view the Minuteman II training missile on display at this once operational silo. A ranger will also be stationed at the silo to answer any questions visitors might have about the site.

Minuteman Missile NHS was established by Congress in 1999 to tell the story of the Minuteman ICBM system, including the development of the system, the personnel who served at the 1,000 sites throughout the upper Great Plains, and the impact of the system on the communities nearby.  Following the transfer of the property from the United States Air Force in September 2002, the National Park Service began preparing the site for public tours. 

More information about the site can be found on the internet at www.nps.gov/mimi 
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